Roclowell
Collins

Washington Office
1300 Wilson Boulevard, Suite 200
Arlington, VA 22208-2307

March 8, 2006

Federal Aviation Administration

Office of Spectrum Policy and Management, ASR-1
800 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20591

Re: FAA Notification of FCC Equipment Approval Under FCC Part 87
VHF-4100 Communications Transceiver
FCC ID: AJL8222118

Gentlemen:

In accordance with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) Rules and Regulations, Part
87.147(d), Rockwell Collins, Inc. hereby notifies the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) of its
simultaneous filing with the FCC of an application for Certification of the VHF-4100
Communications Transceiver. One complete set of the filing documents is enclosed for your
review. Please direct any questions regarding this filing to Mr. John Gifft of this office at
703.516.8213.

Respectfully submitted,
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Lir-tda C. Sadler
Director, Federal Affairs
703.516.8225

G Federal Communications Commission
Mary Little — Rockwell Collins, Inc.



